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Peg Arguimbau, Chairperson, Elizabeth McGrath, Merideth DeCarbonnel, Linda Orel, Alan Westman, were the members present.  Stephen Cremer & Keevin Geller were absent from the meeting. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.

Meeting started at 7:50pm

7:45pm – Hearing Continuance – DEP #280-0561

Site Work and Limited Grading

Joshua Brandt, 20 Lexington Way, Formerly 36 Mont Fern Street

Mr. Brandt brought in architectural drawings showing the commission what the proposed home will look like. With respect to the drain outlets and future runoff, the length the drains will be extended will be determined once trees have been removed. Need to set up a site for the end of the drainage, which will be marked. Meister visited the site and spoke with the project superintendent.  Meister worked with the superintendent in marking which trees will remain and which will be removed.  
The commission would like an as-built, so reference can be made what the project will look like upon completion.

One as-built with everything on it will be fine, can be combined with the as-built prepared for the Board of Health. 
Motion: to close hearing with understanding the Commission will be receiving an as-built. 
Anticipated completion of the project is April/May of next year.

Order of conditions will be issued with all comments from last meeting and this meeting. DEP #SE280-0561

Orel, DeCarbonell 5-0-0

8:00 pm – Russell Hopping, Trustees of Reservations

Discuss Hunting Policy at Moose Hill Farm

Dennis Kamp for Russell Hopping, representing Moose Hill Farm
The trustees own and manage Moose Hill Farm.  The property comprises about 350 acres. There are two conservation restrictions on the property.
The Trustees would like to establish bow hunting for deer on the property.  MooseHill Farm is surrounded by Audubon’s 2000 acres.  There has been total devastation over the years, and nothing is being regenerated.  According to the Conservation Restriction’s (CR) of which there are two and which are similarly worded, the acts of camping, fishing and hunting for commercial purposes are prohibited. The Trustees are not proposing commercial hunting, only recreational bow hunting. The Trustees are allowing limited hunting on other Trustee owned property.  It Moose Hill Farm program will be very well monitored with only 5 to 6 hunters at a time allowed on the property.  It is important that safety comes first for the Trustees.
A Commission member brought up visitor safety.  Kamp stated that there is a very strict plan in place with respect to the hunting program.  Hunting will only take place during the States regulated hunting season. Visitors to the property will be made aware that there is hunting taking place on the property.
The Commission would like for a representative from Trustees to come back next year to report to the Commission and to give an update on whether the program was successful, and if they will be planning to continue with allowing hunting.

Mr. Kamp asked the Commission for an approval letter. 

Vouchers passed around for signatures.
Hearing Continuance – 232-264 Norwood Street,
Moosehill Development Corp
The Commission received a letter from Jeff Kane, Project Manager for LAL requesting a continuance for the project.
Motion was made to continue the hearing until applicant is ready to come in to discuss draining calculations, etc…

Westman, McGrath 5-0-0

Certificate of Compliance: 22 Castle Drive

Members signed.
Lake Massapog Update
There was a Board of Selectman meeting on August 5 discussing the lake and the lake level.  There is a lot of misunderstanding about what is going on at the Lake.

A good point was made at the BOS meeting where it was suggested to review existing data before commissioning another study. Question as to what will be the parameters of proposed study? According to Selectman Heitin, older studies will be looked at to determine what to study.
Update on Fanwort. The last application was on July 24.  Lycott will come out next week for final inspection.  If any Fanwort is left, they will pull out by hand and put in bags.  At that point the water level in the lake should be able to be brought back up; however, with water being so low downstream, Meister feels that he does not have that option.
Discussion continued regarding the lake and the water level.  Meister explained that as of now, the water he is letting out of the lake is approximately point five. In his opinion there is an underlying issue, which no one wants to discuss with respect to water recharge and the issue has been ongoing for decades.  According to Meister, even the Towns own water consultant agrees that there is a water recharge deficit.  The amount of water being let out of the lake is quite low and with such a low level being let out, will be difficult to maintain wetlands downstream.

Meister feels that the Lake is the Commissions responsibility.  He will distribute to members of the Commission the studies which have been conducted over the years as well as the Cedar Swamp Report to those interested.

With respect to water amounts being let out of the Lake, there is a formula, which was derived from data sources years ago.

Hammershop Pond – According to Meister, what has taken place there is a crime.  He will do what he can for the time being, and will go down and put a tarp over it to attempt to stop leaks. 

With respect to the BOS meeting, Commission member Orel felt frustrated.  Although there was talk about lack of communication, and that stakeholders will be invited to a meeting, she is concerned about who will be organizing, and feels that perhaps the Commission should take the lead. 

Before any meetings are scheduled however, Commission members feel that it is important to read the studies which have already been done, and that a Conservation Commission meeting should be set aside in which to review the reports.  After Commission members have had a chance to review and discuss the studies, a full meeting with all stakeholders should take place.  Time should be set aside at the second September meeting, and perhaps again in October.  McGrath’s husband, a hydro geologist, has offered to review the reports and prepare a review in layman’s terms for the Commission.
Approval of June 19 meeting minutes:  page four, member M. DeCarbonell name needs to be corrected.
Motion to accept as minutes as amended.  McGrath, Westman 3-0-2

Approval of July 17 meeting minutes:

Page 5, where the sentence begins: It is the recommendation of GZA that it… 

The sentence just ends. It should have stated that the recommendation is that the project should not be done in phases due to the associated costs which would be greater in phases then if it were to be completed all at the same time.
Motion to accept minutes as amended, Orel, Westman.  4-0-1

Next meeting dates:  September.  4th, and 18th.  Review of the water studies should be moved to the October meeting.  If there is a need to meet in August, the date will be on the 21st.

Motion to adjourn:
DeCarbonnel, McGrath 5-0-0.
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